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Greenland	Gas	&	Oil	Limited	(‘GGO’	or	the	‘Company’)	
Appointment	of	Mark	Bilsland	as	Non-Executive	Director	

	

Greenland	 Gas	 &	 Oil	 Limited,	 the	 Greenland-focused	 oil	 and	 gas	 exploration	 and	
development	 company,	 is	 pleased	 to	 announce	 that	 on	 30th	 September	 2015	 Dr	 Mark	
Bilsland	was	appointed	as	a	non-Executive	Director	of	the	Company	with	immediate	effect.	
Mark’s	extensive	experience	in	the	E&P	sector	will	be	invaluable	as	the	Company	continues	
to	progress	its	Jameson	project	located	onshore,	East	Greenland.	
	
Mark	has	over	30	years’	experience	in	the	oil	and	gas	industry,	managing	assets	and	
operations	in	the	UK	North	Sea,	Eastern	Mediterranean,	Western	Siberia,	Kazakhstan	and	
Australia.	Mark	has	a	PhD	in	Petroleum	Engineering	from	Imperial	College	London,	and	a	
Degree	in	Geology	from	the	University	of	Nottingham.		
	
After	working	for	FTSE	100	company	Enterprise	Oil	for	over	15	years	in	a	variety	of	
technical	and	senior	management	roles	in	the	UK	and	overseas,	Mark	joined	Khanty	
Mansiysk	Oil	Corporation	(KMOC)	in	Moscow.	Mark	managed	the	transformation	of	KMOC	
from	a	local	West	Siberian	explorer	to	a	mature	production	company,	ultimately	selling	
KMOC	to	US	independent	Marathon	Oil.	Mark	has	since	been	involved	in	the	startup	of	a	
number	of	companies	in	exploration,	production	and	oil	services	sectors.	
	
Rod	McIllree,	Chairman	and	CEO	of	GGO,	commented:	“We	are	delighted	to	welcome	Mark	
to	the	board	of	GGO,	and	to	be	able	to	benefit	from	his	longstanding	sector	experience.	We	
know	he	will	be	a	key	part	of	our	efforts	to	progress	this	unique	opportunity	in	the	coming	
months	and	years,	not	least	through	his	experience	of	rapidly	advancing	early	stage	oil	and	
gas	companies.”	
 
	
**ENDS**	
	
For	further	information	please	visit	www.ggoplc.com	or	contact:	
	
Rod	McIllree	 Greenland	Gas	&	Oil	Limited	 Tel:	020	7907	9320	

Patrick	d’Ancona	
Chris	McMahon	

Vigo	Communications	 Tel:	020	7016	9570	

	


